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Autumn, the promise of colored forests and an endless variety of yellow, green and reds.  The beauty cannot be fully described, but it is here along with a chill in the air and puffy white clouds overhead set haphazardly against a blue sky.  It’s a wonder filled world that surrounds us, and it’s grand.
Many years have passed since I first became aware of autumn but it always had a sway over me.  As an instance, in high school particularly from the room where Tom Crane was the teacher, in looking out the large window I could span the hollow where the Schuylkill River ran with a double track railroad that was set along its shore, to a high hill overlooking the valley.  Everything I saw was devoid of color.  It was black.  The hill was black, the river ran black, and the steam engines were black.  The coal barons made it so.  They heaped the black rock to build the hill; they washed the coal in the river; they sent the rail cars filled with coal onto the tracks.  They turned autumn black.  And in Tom Crane’s room we discussed the subject – Problems of Democracy.  It was there we discussed what was going on around us and how it affected what was in us.
In time, after the barons made their money and moved on, the will of the earth along with the consorted will of the people, the hill returned with trees and the hollow became fertile again, and the river ran clear, and autumn re-emerged as a testimony to what is lovely and winsome.
I state this during this autumn where in this place we experience autumns’ beauty.  But it is not so in Gaza.  It is not so in Ukraine.  There is a blackness in those places.  Would that we would have a teacher to guide us, a willingness to face the ills that plague us and do what we can to restore the beauty that was in those places.  Well, let’s say, we have such a teacher.  Let’s say, we have a will to set out to relieve the chaos in our world.  Let’s say, we’ll ask the teacher what he would want us to do.  I wonder what his response would be.  Maybe, in asking the question we would gain an insight into what it means to follow in the footsteps of one called the Savior, the Lord of hope.
It took a long time before the earth bore the colors of autumn back there, and it will take a long time for the blackness to recede into a past in our time.  However, when people see the light that reveals the colors of our world, we will no longer be content with the blackness we now see.
Ernie Huntzinger



Dear Members of Immanuel,

The end of the year, 2024, is fast approaching and with it brings many traditional church events.  The usual Thanksgiving Eve service will be held on November 27 at 7:00 pm and will include communion.
Our Advent Event Sunday with Christmas tree and sanctuary decorating will happen after church on December 1, 2024.  The church service will also include communion, being the first Sunday in Advent.
A Christmas program is being planned for services on Sunday December 15 which will require the participation of congregational members.  It should be a fun and meaningful event so please be on the lookout when being asked to volunteer.  
As is usual, a service is being planned for Christmas Eve on December 24 at 7:00 pm.  We are not planning to have a service on Christmas Day or on New Year’s Eve or day.
The end of the year also brings the end of our 2024 fiscal year in which second mile gifts and donations are greatly appreciated.  
Lastly, the New Year requires new officers to continue the work of the church. f you have been absent from church and feel somewhat disconnected, or if you would like to have a greater say in church business, please volunteer for a position.  It is much easier and less stressful for retiring personnel to be replaced when someone steps forward, especially for the position of elder and deacon.
Please mark your calendars and keep these things in mind when thinking about the future of Immanuel.

Sincerely,
Rodney Thieleke                                                                                                                                                                                            Current President   



Library News
Do you ever feel like you don't pray enough, read your Bible enough, share your faith enough, love God enough and that you're not a very good Christian? Welcome to the club. Messy Spirituality: God’s Annoying Love for Imperfect People which has been written for the silent majority of us who are convinced we just don't do Christianity right.
 
A sincere thank you to Kathy Herwig for her willingness to write a personal, truly heartfelt and meaningful review on Messy Spirituality.

These are Kathy’s words… 

I enjoyed reading the book "Messy Spirituality" by Mike Yaconelli.  It was a well written and easy to read book.  I think everyone should read it, you find a lot of his stories resonate into your own life.

There was a section titled "Unpretending" It reads..."There is no room for pretending in the spiritual life.  Unfortunately, in many religious circles, there exists an unwritten rule.  Pretend.  Act like God is in control when you don't believe he is.  Give the impression everything is okay in your life when it's not.  Pretend you believe when you doubt; hide your imperfections; maintain the image of a perfect marriage with healthy and well adjusted children when your family is like any other normal dysfunctional family.  And whatever you do, don't admit that you sin.  Practically, pretending is efficient, uncomplicated, and quick.  Answering "Fine" to the question "How are you doing?" is much easier and quicker than saying, "Not very well, thank you; my back is bothering me, my teenage children are disappointing me, I'm unhappy with my body, my husband never speaks to me, and I'm wondering if Christianity is true."  Honesty requires a huge investment of time and energy from the person asking the question (who would then wished they'd never asked).  Pretending is the grease of modern non-relationships, Pretending perpetuates the illusion of relationships by connecting us on the basis of who we aren't.  People who pretend have pretend relationships.  But being real is a synonym for messy spirituality, because when we are real, our messiness is there for everyone to see.  Some people consider the use of words like messy spirituality rude and audacious.  "How dare you suggest that people are messy? What are you proposing? Are you suggesting that sin is okay, that we should condone less than 100% effort to serve God?  You are too negative.  It's not helpful to emphasize our flaws."

But the truth is, we are a mess.  None of us is who we appear to be.  We all have secrets.  We all have issues.  We all struggle from time to time.  No one is perfect.  Not one."

I took that paragraph from the book. It describes me well.  People will ask me "How are you?"  I will answer fine.  I always figure no one wants to hear my problems.  They probably have their own problems to deal with.  I struggled a lot with the death of my mother.  Why would God only give 130 days with her when she took ill?  It wasn't fair.  I still needed my mom.  I stopped going to church.  I didn't pray.  When my dad ended up in the hospital over the weekend, of course he didn't want to be there, but we told him they were going to run tests and help him get better.  I worked on the Monday night before he passed.  I had talked to Marge and she told me he had walked the halls that day and was looking forward to coming home.  I worked until 8:00 pm. I was going to go visit him, but because he was doing well, I figured I would see him on Tuesday after work.  5:15 am Tuesday morning, Marge called me, saying that dad had passed away.  Us girls were now alone.  It is never easy losing people we love.  When I was diagnosed with breast cancer, the worst part of the whole situation was being alone when the doctor told me.  No one goes with you to mammogram appointments.  Talk about being a mess, I had 3 doctor appointments and a decision to make in 30 days.  I didn't have a significant other to hold me, and reassure me everything was going to be ok and discuss my options. I couldn't reach out to my parents.  I felt very alone, and confused.  I never said the statement "Why me?", but you do wonder why bad things happen to good people.  After all my surgeries, I thought everything would be better, but my road was a little bumpy along the way, so I have more scars, and everything does not look perfect (a vision we have in our mind).  I took the death of my sister hard.  We all knew what her outcome was going to be with the type of cancer that she had, but she was doing so well with her treatments that we put it out of our mind.  There have been so many times that I want to call or text her to tell her something, she is at peace and doesn’t have to suffer anymore.  I have listened to other people discuss scriptures attending different worship services and book study and wonder why do I not know the stories in the bibles like them.  Does that make me less of a Christian?  I have also been divorced.  That has made me feel like a failure, especially to my daughters, that I cannot show them what a good relationship looks like.  Why can I not find someone special to share my life with?  Am I that unlovable?  I did meet up with someone I dated in high school about 7 years ago.  Everything was great.  We talked every day.  We didn’t get to spend a lot of time together, because our kids came first.  He was a busy guy.  About 2 years ago, things just ended.  I then was wondering what I did wrong.  After going through an abusive relationship (mental and physical) you always think everything is your fault.  I was such a broken person that I wanted more out of the relationship than he could give me.  What hurts the most is not having closure.  Was it all my fault, did I do something wrong, is he happy?  I know that we should not live in the past, but we had such a connection that I believe things could have worked out.  I also really cared for him and his family. 

Another part of the book talked about Unfinishedness, the last paragraph in this section reads, Jesus understood unfinishedness very well, which is why he was comfortable leaving eleven unfinished disciples.  When he died, the disciples were confused, depressed, afraid, and doubtful.  They faced a lifetime of finishing, just like you and me.  Messy Spirituality not only reminds us we will always be a work in progress; it also reminds us that the unfinished life is a lot more spiritual than we imagined.

I hope some of you will choose to read this book.
Written by Kathy Herwig.

I would also like to thank Kathy as she has donated Messy Spirituality to the church Library. You can locate this book with the call number 248.4 YAC.
You are encouraged to use the library, the only request is that you sign the card in the back of the book and place the card in the file box. There is no time limit for returning the book. Thank you for your cooperation. If you have any questions about any of the books in the Church Library you can contact Vanessa Thieleke.
Submitted by Vanessa Thieleke



Volunteers Needed
If you would like to contribute your talents to church.  We are looking for scripture readers and ushers.  Sign-up sheets on the table in back of church.


Fall Book Study
We have decided to look at a book entitled, “When Church Stops Working” written by Andrew Root and Blair D. Bertrand.  ALL are welcome at Our Shepherd at 6:30 pm.




Dear fellow Immanuel UCC members; 

Sunday January 26, 2025 is the date of our Church’s Annual Meeting and while it is still roughly 3 months or 12 Sundays away, it’s not too early to give serious consideration to getting more involved in our beloved Church.  My Term as Elder will expire at the next Annual Meeting and I’m asking for someone to step up to fill my spot on the Consistory. The time commitment is manageable and the rewards are great. The continued existence and success of our Church depends on all of our members being engaged and involved. Due to the size of our congregation it is inevitable that serving on the Consistory is not a once in a lifetime endeavor, therefore even if you have served before, please consider another term. If you have not yet served as an Elder or Deacon, it is all the more important to take that step now. In addition to the Elder position needing to be filled, the roll of Deacon will also need to be filled. There are also numerous open Committee positions for consideration. Please reach out to me or any other Consistory member with any questions you may have about the various positions and to express your interest in filling them. 
Very Sincerely, 
Mark Thieleke
920-565-2452
mthieleke@wi.rr.com





Christian Education Committee
Is planning a Christmas program during our worship service on December 15.  Please contact Donna Bauer at 920-547-8444, if you are interested in participating in the program.  More details will be coming in the next couple of weeks.



Chili Supper
SAVE THE DATE!  Our annual chili supper will be held on Wednesday, February 12th from 4:00-6:00 p.m., drive thru only. 

We are looking for donations to help defray our costs.  This includes gift cards, large cans of tomato soup, canned kidney beans, and boxes of elbow macaroni.  There is a box at the back of church to place donated items.  Sign up sheets will be coming 
at the end of January for dessert donations and workers. 



September 29,2024 

Mary’s Room 
4219 Hwy 42 
Sheboygan, WI 53081 
920-208-8258 

Dear Friends of Mary’s Room, 
With the approach of the holiday season, we would like to thank all our faithful and generous supporters. Mary’s Room is a pro-life, non-denominational, charitable outreach organization, staffed by volunteers. During the past year we have helped many families in need by providing baby clothing, diapers, blankets, jackets, pack-n-play, toys, and other various baby items. Layettes are given to first time moms which includes sleepers, onesies, receiving blankets, booties, diapers, children’s bible all wrapped in a handmade quilt. We are most appreciative of monetary donations, which like everyone else our operational expenses have increased. We are in need of clothing from newborn to 4T, pajamas, socks, diapers, wet wipes and baby supplies. All items are provided at no cost to families in Sheboygan County. Our hours are Mondays 12-4, Tuesdays and Wednesdays from 9-12. We thank you for your prayers and donations. Because of your generosity we can continue to meet the needs of many young families. We pray that God will reward you with abundant blessings. 

Sincerely, 
Mary’s Room Volunteer Staff



		Agenda Consistory Meeting Minutes July 8, 2024

1. Call meeting to order Attending: Rodney, Mark, Ed, Christopher, Rev. Ernie, and Jennifer
2. Opening prayer led by Rev. Ernie
3. Review secretary’s minutes from last meeting (June 17, 2024) Motion to accept the minutes – 1st Ed and 2nd Jen, motion carried 
4. Treasurer’s report—Submitted by phone and email by Joya Cox CPA Motion to accept the treasurer’s report – 1st Mark, 2nd Ed, motion carried
a. Review addition of “Food Pantry” and “OCWM/Benevolence” to the Fund Balance Report—This should make the distinction from the Mission Committee more clear
b. Final bill for vestibule roof has been submitted and paid to Precision Roofing Services
5. Pastor’s report—Worship planning –Church events
a. Pastor’s schedule—August 4—Rev. Henning, August 11—Rev. Huntzinger, August 18—Rev. Huntzinger, August 25—Pam Hodgson Correct


b. membership—Need certificate completed – Rev. Ernie will talk to Kathy about getting the certificate
c. July 21—Baptism of Jim and Steph Johnson baby—Need certificate of baptism and customary things - Rev. Ernie will talk to Kathy about getting the certificate
d. July 28—Pam on vacation—Seeking someone to fill in – Rev. Ernie will fill in
e. August 4th – communion, Consistory will usher
6. Old business
a. Ice Cream social tomorrow evening—Need help to set up, serve, clean up—Motion - proceeds go to Mission Committee – 1st Ed and 2nd Jen, motion carried
b. Elevator inspection was done by Atis Elevator Inspections on June 27, 2024—Rodney printed off the certificate and posted in elevator room.
c. Vacation Bible school will be held at Our Shepherd UCC from July 22 to July26—Thank you to Our Shepherd, once again, for the invitation
d. Summer book study continues with Our Shepherd UCC – several members attending
e. Covenant of Membership and Baptism completed by Rev. Kesting—will review and discuss. A covenant is defined as “An agreement between persons and parties—A solemn compact between members of a church to maintain its faith, discipline, etc.” What Rev. Kesting developed is more of an order of service than what we were thinking. We will table it until next month and look at another version that Rev. Ernie will share with us.
7. New business  
a. Septic tank inspection for the parsonage needs to be taken care of – Christopher will refer to Brett to take care of.
b. The broken concrete bench out front has been removed.
c. Robert Spindler’s funeral will be on Friday. Tables will need to be set up after the Ice Cream Social tomorrow, and help is needed for the meal after the funeral. 
8. Next meeting August 12, 2024
9. Adjourn with The Lord’s Prayer


Agenda Consistory Meeting August 12, 2024 
1. Call meeting to order by Rodney T 
In Attendance: Rodney T, Ed Pahl, Mark T, Chris B, Jen M, Brett K, Keri K and Rev Ernie 
2. Opening prayer – from Rev Ernie 
3. Review secretary’s minutes from last meeting (July 8, 2024) -- motion - Brett; seconded – Mark---Keri will forward notes to secretary and Gene M.
4. Treasurer’s report—submitted by phone and email by Joya Cox 
Mission Committee / Mission Fund ---no benevolence in it. (Mission committee is part of Mission Fund) Mission Fund only for mission stuff – will be reimbursed from Ice Cream Social…under -$250 …check last given to Ed Pahl for mission trip. 
Joya has not received July’s statement – Rodney will delivery to Joya Wed. Example: Xmas Fund---all go to benevolence fund…Joya stated ‘yes’ Joya stated everything looks good. 
Motion to accept: Jen; seconded by Brett 
5. Pastor’s report—Worship planning—Church events 
a. Pastor’s schedule—September 1, Rev. Henning with communion (Consistory ushers and serves)-- September 8, Rev. Huntzinger—September 15, Rev. Huntzinger—September 22, Pam Hodgson— September 29, Rev. Huntzinger- yes Rev. Ernie will be here.
18th of Aug – Ernie 
25th of Aug – Pam H 
Sept. 1st is summer hours; Sept 8th is winter hours – starting at 10am 
b. September 8, worship will return to 10:00 am with Sunday school, starting at 8:45 am—Need to change bulletin board and other notification outlets as to time change (See “g” below concerning children’s Sunday School) 
Mark will change road sign.
Face book page – Jen will reach out to Tracy and Nicki. Rev. Ernie- will be retiring …working through the end of December 2024 
c. Accept Wayne and Carol Karsteadt as new members—Joined on July 14, 2024 
Motion – Ed; Second – Brett 
Per Rev Ernie – both of their names were together on the certificate – would like to be separate- 
d. Remove Robert Spindler with regrets, due to death Motion – Ed; second - Mark 
e. Recognize the baptism of Everlee Lorraine Johnson daughter of Jim and Stephanie (Marten) Johnson on July 21, 2024 
Gene – will place in book. 
f. Need to look into confirmation—Ella Depies in her second year—any first year students? -No Pam approached Rodney – she will work with Ella and her mom to help Ella make her requirements. 
g. Suggestion to try to join Sunday School with another church—Attendance at Immanuel is a problem with much preparation taking place and very few, if any, students—We would need to approach another church to see if our interested children and families could join them 
Donna has reached out several times – and no one shows up…Donna is looking for guidance on what to do? Maybe Rev Nathan? Ed Pahl will reach out to Rev Nathan. If any kids want to come here for Sunday school – they are open to possibly go there – need to know for News Letter at end of month- Rodney will write something for News Letter. News letter will be due at the end of this Month – August. 
H. From Kathy - I would like to email everyone who does not come to church on a regular basis; to update all information. 
Yes; please present letter to Consistory before sending. 
I. Communion Record slips in the Bulletin every time? What do I do with them? 
First communion of the year, and then after a stack of slips can be by the Ushers – Ushers can hand out to those who have not signed a slip yet. 
J. Bulletin Covers. 
She reduced to 75; can she reduce to 50? Price for year – shipping is $40 MAX at 50 printed for each Sunday 
6. Old business 
a. Review of Ice Cream Social—Financial report, improvements needed to be made, etc.
Nice Weather Day; cut back on buns next year; couple cakes left over – were used at funeral that week. 
b. Review Bible School program held by Our Shepherd UCC—Participation of children and adults from Immanuel 50-60 kids on Monday; about 8-10 kids by Friday 
c. Review of summer book study also held by Our Shepherd UCC with Immanuel being invited to participate few of our members participate. 
d. Review mission trip to Kentucky with 5 of our members helping where needed 
Slide show – Sept 22 or Sept 15—refreshments after. 
e. Covenant of Membership and Baptism tabled at last meeting—further discussion and where do we go from here 
Congregation should OK it. Discuss at the annual meeting. Rev Ernie will include in his letter for the month.
f. Septic tanks at parsonage inspection—Has it been done and if so what are the results 
Brett has called East Central Pumping (they are very busy – not sure when they will make it); Brett will reach out to DenBec – they have done our church before (they usually come the same week) 
7. New business 
a. Information on “ Pigeon River Watershed” project from the County Planning and Conservation Department had been received by mail—A phone call with the department indicating that there isn’t anything we need to do—The program is mainly geared to farms with tillable land which doesn’t apply to our church campus 
b. The lawn mower didn’t start and was taken to Feldmann Sales and Service for repair by Karl Naushutz—After delivery to Feldmann, phone texting with Arno Knoener revealed he could have taken a shot at repair but his work shop status was unknown—If other repairs or maintenance is require, he could be called—The mower is a Bad Boy brand, was purchased from Arno and he is still an authorized repair source 
Replaced Starting celluloid on it; repairs are paid for; next time we can call Arno. 
c. A periodic insurance safety visit was conducted by Mr. Dan Bauer, “Senior Loss Control Representative” with Acuity Insurance Co. on July 22, 2024—Rodney Thieleke met with him—Several recommendations were presented in a letter which should be addressed—The letter will be discussed and a response will need to be sent to him—Need to find if renters plan on using fireplace in the house and report to Circle Insurance 
Grills - Should not be on deck; Also recommended cleaning dryer vent get cleaned – Piper; Someone will need to be home to let them in; certificate of insurance for third party Brett – will reach out to renters; and Rodney will text Arno to make sure he has insurance. Gas Fireplace – are renters going to use fireplace? – Brett will inform renters not to use gas fireplace. 
d. The 2024 Annual Report of the Wisconsin Conference has been received and is available for review by anyone wanting to look at it—Also the mid-year giving statement for Immanuel is also available
Rodney has the report.
e. The church received a letter from Associated Crafts and Willet Hauser of Winona Minnesota with an offer to evaluate the condition of our stained glass windows as well as restoration and recommendations for their future care and preservation—Thoughts about pursuing a meeting will be discussed 
Will not pursuit. (Local company in Kiel does this too.)
f. An email received from Rev. Henning concerning a Zoom meeting to be held on Sept. 24 at 6:30 pm concerning small rural congregations and some of the challenges being faced—The invitation seems to fit our congregation—The invitation and letter can be shared with anyone interested in participating in the Zoom call 
Search Committee – could please update Consistory; – Jen stated that the Search Committee has a Zoom Meeting this coming Friday – Rodney will bring up to Ed K. and Jen will bring up at meeting as well. 
8. Next meeting September 9, 2024 
Motion – Ed; Second - Brett 
9. Adjourn with The Lord’s Prayer

Agenda Consistory Meeting September 9, 2024 ‘
1. Call meeting to order Attending: Brett K, Keri K, Rodney T, Mark T, Chris B, Jen M, and Rev. Ernie 
2. Opening prayer Led by Rev. Ernie 
3. Review secretary’s minutes from last meeting (August 12, 2024) Motion to accept-Jen; second - Brett 
4. Treasurer’s report---Submitted by phone and email by Joya Cox Through August- Youth Fellowship Fund- any Pancake Breakfast or dessert auction happening – only Ella for Confirmation. Will touch base w/Pam about Pancake Breakfast. $1634 left— it will show in the mission’s fund in next month’s report. Year to date spending – Joya thinks we are doing pretty good – no alarms. Motion- Mark; second- Brett 
5. Report from search committee—Jen Martin. Continuing to look at candidates – nothing pending now. Not a lot out there. Committee is not giving up hope. 
6. Pastor’s report—Worship planning—Church events a. Pastor’s schedule—October 6, Rev. Henning with World Wide Communion (Consistory ushers and serves)—October 13, Rev. Huntzinger—October 20, Rev. Huntzinger—October 27, Pam Hodgson This is the correct schedule for October. 
b. Pam Hodgson working with confirmation student Ella Depies - Yes 
c. Our Shepherd UCC in Howards Grove welcomed any children from our church interested in attending Sunday School—As a result there is no Sunday School being offered to the children and grandchildren of our members at Immanuel—After many years of leading adult Sunday School, Peter Warner decided to retire from the position—Many thanks to Peter for sharing his knowledge of the Bible and Biblical history with our interested members all these years—A new adult Sunday School leader is being sought 
d. Rev. Huntzinger is unavailable to lead worship on September 29—Rev. Kesting is able to preach, and we are very grateful for his willingness to do so 
7. Old business a. Report on mission trip to Kentucky—Is something being planned to include in a Sunday service?— If so, should refreshments be offered after, and if so, who should provide?—Need to let pastor know for service preparation—It appears a program will be presented on Sept. 29 Yes – light refreshments- coffee, bars, cookies, juice etc. Mark – fruit, Jen – cookies, Koenig – bars, Rodney bringing juice. 
b. Septic tank and mound inspection at the parsonage—If it has been done are there any measures that need to be taken It will be completed next Monday; Sept 16 – Brett confirmed.
c. Zoom meeting on Sept. 24 at 6:30 pm concerning the challenges facing small rural congregations—Anyone interested needs to contact Rodney for the meeting description and log in information 
8. New business 
a. Annual banquet of the United Church Men and Women to be held on October 24—The church has made a monetary contribution in the past Believe it to have been $100 in the past. Motion to contribute $100 from the contingency fund – motion -Jen; second - Brett 
b. Kathy Herwig asked about file cabinet space—Should we buy a new file cabinet or clean out some of the existing cabinets in the back north room?—Music selections fill several file cabinets—If these are cleaned out what do we do with the music that is currently occupying the space? Consistory members emptied a 4 drawer file cabinet in room with fridge. Kathy may use.
c. Water bubbler broke and flooded the basement on August 17, 2024—Consistory and other church members responded quickly by vacuuming up the water—The office and Laura’s Food Pantry rooms were most affected—Fans were left running in the basement for several weeks to try to dry everything—Now the doors to both rooms are unable to be closed due to warping caused by the water—The door frames were shaved to allow them to be closed—How do we proceed?—Do we fix the broken bubbler?—Water to the bubbler is shut off with water to the rest of the church being in service as normal—Circle Insurance contacted on September 3, 2024 explaining the situation—At Acuity’s direction, Badger State Restoration service visited on September 4 to evaluate the situation and recommend next step—Badger Restoration notified Acuity 
Door Frames were shaved down by Chris B. Waiting to hear from Badger. Insurance Will not replace bubbler; but replaces anything that is damaged by the water leak. Our deductible is $500. Chris would change out the valve for bubbler. 
d. A belt on the Bad Boy lawn mower came off—Karl Nauschutz was able to contact Arno Knoener to look at the problem and see if he could fix it—apparently parts of the mower need to be taken apart to gain access to the belt—later the same morning I heard from Karl and Arnie had it fixed 
Rev Henning mentioned in church – to thank Karl Nauschutz for all his hard work on the lawn – looks great! Mark recorded it and sent it to Karl to see. Thanks Karl – we appreciate all you do! 
9. Next meeting October 14, 2024 
10. Adjourn with The Lord’s Prayer Motion to adjourn - Jen; Second - Mark
